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From: CLITRAVI <info@clitravi.eu> 

Sent: Thursday, December 16, 2021 5:15 PM

To: VISEK Lukas (CAB-TIMMERMANS) <Lukas.VISEK@ec.europa.eu>

Cc: <fegberts@vleeswarenindustrie.nl>

Subject: 7th December meeting with ELV - Follow-up question on innovation from Mr. Frans Egberts

Dear Vice-President Timmermans,

Dear Lukas,

First of all let me thank you for giving us the opportunity to listen to Clitravi during the Round Table of the Live Stock Voice.

As a reminder we can understand that the remarks we made about innovation need some explanation, due its technical complexity. So, please, let me give your team some additional technical information to better discuss. 

With the Green Deal and the Farm to Fork strategy we have to change and we will for sure change. We want to be part of the solution and contribute to reach the targets the EU wants to reach, but we need your support too to survive in a healthy way. 

For surviving we need Innovation, and the European Commission is conscious of this, as underlined in the fact sheet " the Innovative Principle".

We spoke about adding bio-chemicals to food.

Clitravi performed a research project (Phytome) together with the EC with very positive results. The project developed new technologies to introduce the natural extracts during processing to different types of meat products. These techniques guarantee good sensory quality of the products, microbiological safety and health promoting effects in reducing the exposure to additives and less adverse reactions in the human large intestine. 

Despite the good results, the possibility to use the outcome of the project in a market-oriented way, despite very close to the principles inspiring the transition, hanged on the way we have to label the products.

A long discussion started, but without success, while in Canada, the use of vegetable extracts in the production of meat products is regulated under a proper framework which allows consumers to be dully informed (1). 

We then spoke about micro cultures.

The Food industry is using starter cultures (micro cultures ) already for many decades for producing safe foods. Examples are salami, dried raw ham, cheese, yoghurt, wine, etc. In this processes we see changes in the raw material. The best available technologies gave in the last years micro cultures which preserves our food without changing anything in the raw materials. This helps us us to provide safe food, to reduce chemical additives, to give a longer shelf-life and to reduce food waste. 

As the case of vegetable extracts, the use of starter cultures is allowed in other parts of the world and in Europe we slowly started with it as alternative for chemical pesticides, but in food it does not fit due to regulatory bottlenecks. 

We can conclude that, in many cases, innovations are not matching with existing legislation. 

And for both the cases, which are examples but not the only ones, we need to engage in a discussion which can help us to make progress by adapting the law to the innovative solutions that we can use and to answer to market demands in a proper timing. 

This was the purpose of my comment, which I hope, can help you to develop further reflections.

With my best regards,

Frans Egberts

VICE – PRESIDENT of CLITRAVI
(1) https://inspection.canada.ca/preventive-controls/meat/nitrites/eng/1522949763138/1522949763434
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